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Health Minister ShriJ.P.Nadda chairs the 154th meeting of the Governing 

Body and 150th Meeting of the Institute Body of AIIMS 
 

 
Health Minister ShriJ.P.Nadda chaired the 154th meeting of the Governing 
Body and 150th Meeting of the Institute Body of AIIMS on October 21, 2016 at 
NirmanBhavan New Delhi.  
 
The Institute Body was informed by AIIMS administration that the vacancy 
circular for the post of Director AIIMS was issued on October 1, 2016 and the 
last date of applications is November 15, 2016. To ensure timely filling up of 
the emergent vacancy the Institute Body authorized the President AIIMS to 
constitute the search cum selection committee to the post of Director AIIMS 
which falls vacant on January 31, 2017 on similar lines as in the case of 2013 
recruitment.  
 
The Governing Body approved the recommendations of the Standing 
Selection Committee for recruitment against 118 vacant posts of Assistant 
Professors in AIIMS. The Governing Body also approved the proposals of the 
Standing Selection Committee for promotion of 81 Additional Professors to 
the rank of Professors under the accelerated promotion scheme. 
 
The Governing Body reviewed the progress of the ongoing civil works of 
AIIMS under the National Cancer Institute. Shri J.P.Nadda, Health Minister 
and President AIIMS directed that the AIIMS administration take all steps 
necessary to operationalise the National Cancer Institute by April 2018. Shri 
Nadda also directed that the works on the redevelopment of AIIMS residential 
colonies for construction of 3928 residential apartments with an allocation of 
Rs.4441 crores as approved by the Union Cabinet may be expeditiously 
commenced. 
 
The Governing Body reviewed the progress of the AIIMS Transformation 
Project being executed as a CSR project in collaboration between AIIMS-TCS 
and expressed satisfaction with the progress achieved in Phase I of the 
project which has benefitted over 35 lac patients with a patient friendly 
experience.  
 
The Governing Body appreciated the efforts of AIIMS for building an 
international collaboration with French Academy of Medicine in Cardiology, 
Oncology and Infectious Diseases and noted that a 11 member AIIMS 
delegation would be visiting Paris and Toulouse for the 2 day International 
Conference in November 2016.  
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